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Election Commissioners Want Legislative Action On Primary Dates

By Nick Reisman
November 22, 2011 at 11:03 am
The leaders of the bipartisan Election Commissioners’ Association sent a letter this week to Judge Gary Sharpe that urges legislative leaders to take action on setting state and federal primary dates in order to comply with the federal MOVE Act.

“The NYS Election Commissioner’s Association continues to impress the importance of moving the Federal primary date far enough in advance of the November General Election to ensure that no challenges and court actions threaten the timely mailing of overseas ballots,” the commisioners write in the letter dated Monday. “We realize that the State Primary date may not accompany this change and our encouraging our legislative leaders to alter the Election Calendar to include both the Federal and State Primaries. We continue to endorse a permanent primary date change to the fourth Tuesday in June.”
The letter from the association is in many ways the opposite of a court brief filed Nov. 17 by Senate Republicans, who urged Sharpe to set the date himself, saying that the Legislature was incapable of performing the task on its own.

The letter comes less than a week after the Department of Defense denied a waiver to the state, which New York officials had applied for in the hopes of still holding its party primaries in the middle of September, as is tradition.

The federal government wants New York to hold its primary no later than Aug. 18 in order to comply with the MOVE Act, which requires the vote is held at least 45 days before the election.

The state is being sued in federal court by the Department of Justice. Lawmakers and the Cuomo administration have so far failed to come to an agreement on when the primary should be held. Senate Republicans have filed multiple court briefs calling for an August primary, saying a June date would throw the legislative session into chaos. Lawmakers typically wrap up their work by the end of June.

Complicating matters for a June primary is the contentious redistricting process, which must be completed early next year. Gov. Andrew Cuomo has promised to break out his veto pen on lines drawn by a lawmaker-driven commission, a move that adds further uncertainty to the process.

The jockeying could actually result in three primaries in 2012: one for the GOP presidential primary, one for congressional offices and a third for state elections. The move is likely a costly one for counties, where primary elections can cost as much as $50 million.
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